## RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC.

## Bowling Committee February 7, 2019

The meeting was called to order by Chair Sue Wilson at 9:00am in the Lakeview Board Room.

**Present:** Chair Sue Wilson, Co-Chair Darla Akins and Committee Members Darrel Larson, Bruce Lamb, Jim Powell, Sharon McCauley, Chet Sharpe, Roger Beebe, Ron Shasteen, Don Meyer, Fred Jones

**RCSC Staff:** None

Guests: None

**Absent:** Director of Bowling Randy Johnson

**Introductions:** Co-Chair Darla Akins was introduced to the Committee by Chair Sue Wilson.

**Election of 2019 Secretary:** Darrel Larson was nominated to continue as Secretary for 2019. There were no other nominations for Secretary. After the vote, Darrell Larson was unanimously elected Secretary.

**Approval of Prior Meeting Summary:** The Summary from the December 6, 2018 meeting was approved.

Randy Johnson, RCSC Director of Bowling: In Randy Johnson's absence, Chair Sue Wilson informed the Committee that RCSC Staff informed her that all tournaments and events are progressing as scheduled and forms for these events are available at both Bell and Lakeview Lanes.

**Di Tormanen, USBC League Director:** League Representative Don Meyer reported that over \$24,600.00 has been collected for Bowlers to Veterans Link (BVL) by the Arizona bowlers so far this season. Arizona was #1 in the nation for collections last year. The upcoming tournaments are posted at all bowling centers in the metro area.

**Sun City Hall of Fame:** Representative Bruce Lamb reported that invitations have been sent out and posted for the annual luncheon being held on February 23, 2019 at Palmbrook Country Club. A new inductee into the Hall of Fame will be announced at the luncheon and no President has been selected as of yet.

**Roger Beebe, Sun City Bowling Association President:** President Roger Beebe reported that the New Year's Eve bowling party was well attended and a huge success. Current membership is now at 838 which is great news. The scheduled spring tournament entry forms are available at both Bell and Lakeview Lanes.

**Old Business:** The Specto Coaching System is now operational at Lakeview lanes and the response has been very positive.

**New Business:** Discussion was had by the Committee on ways to insure the continuing growth of our leagues and bowling events with many ideas suggested.

**Adjournment:** The meeting adjourned at 9:57am.

Next meeting: March 7, 2019 at 9:00am - Lakeview Board Room

Respectfully Submitted,

Darrel Larson, Secretary